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Heller Statement on Congressional Pay Raises
(Washington, DC) – Today U.S. Congressman Dean Heller made the following statement on his vote to stop the congressional pay raise for 2010 fiscal year. 

“In light of this nation’s serious economic difficulties, all Americans – including Members of Congress – have a responsibility to work together to overcome these challenges.  For my part, I have not and will not vote to increase my salary as a Member of Congress.  Public servants should be careful stewards of taxpayer funds, including the money that pays their own salary,” said Heller.  

On February 25, 2009, Heller voted three times – including a vote against the his own party – to eliminate the cost-of-living adjustment scheduled for Members of Congress in fiscal year 2010.  The rule for the 2009 Omnibus Appropriations Act prevented this pay raise from going into effect.

“For most of our history, Congress relied on stand-alone legislation to give itself a raise.  The current method, established in 1975, provides pay adjustments that take effect automatically unless disapproved by Congress.  This system is unfair and I support changing it.  As servants of the constituents who sent them to Washington, Members of Congress should have to explain to the American people why they deserve a pay raise.  Congress must address the housing crisis, increase Americans’ consumer confidence, and balance the budget before it even considers giving itself a pay raise,” added Heller
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